
From: Social Security Administration, Office of Communications <OEA.Net.Post@ssa.gov>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 5/2/2017 9:58:32 AM
Subject: Thank you for supporting National Social Security Month

Dear Colleague:

April is now over and National Social Security Month has come to a close.

I want to thank you for helping us spread awareness about our programs and services during this sp 
month. Whether you took part in our Thunderclap synchronized social media event, shared our post 
and video bites featuring personal finance expert Suze Orman, joined in our live chat with USA.Go 
encouraged your audiences to take our 5 Steps Toward Your Financial Security — your participatio 
made a difference!

Workers should not look to Social Security as their sole source of retirement income. However, too 
often it is. With your help, National Social Security Month encouraged workers and their families t 
develop a sound financial plan that includes Social Security as a foundation — along with other sou 
of retirement income, like pensions, savings, and investments.

Help us keep the momentum going by continuing to share our ready-to-post educational materials
through your networks. Even if you missed your opportunity to participate in National Social Secur 
Month, you'll find materials about Social Security protections and the critical importance of financi 
planning that you can use to educate your audiences year round.

Thank you for everything you do on behalf of the American people. With your organization support 
us, Social Security is here to help secure today and tomorrow.

The Social Security Administration does not endorse any particular 
financial advisory product or service.

Sincerely,

Maria Artista-Cuchna
Deputy Associate Commissioner 

for External Affairs
(T) 410-966-0439
@SSAOutreach

Help secure your today and tomorrow. Open a my Social Security account today at www.socialsecurity.gov/myaccount.
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For the latest Social Security News, check out the latest edition of the Social Security Update .

Stay Connected with Social Security:

If you would rather not receive future communications from Social Security Administration, let us know by clicking here. 
Social Security Administration, 6401 Security Boulevard 3409 Annex, Baltimore, MD 21235 United States


